
 

 

Senior Pastor:   
D. Scott Johnson 

 

Assoc. Pastor: 
Chiyona Bourne 

 

Ministers:  
 All the People of 

Memorial 
 

Sunday Worship 
Times: 

8:45 / 11:00 AM 
 

Sunday School: 
10:00 AM 

OFFICE 

HOURS 
 

Monday 

through  

Friday from  

9:00 AM till 

1:00 PM 

(On May 21 in Milwaukee, WI, Rev. Johnsonôs son Kyle will be 

getting married) 

 

Dear Violet and Kyle, 

 

I am so excited and happy for the both of you as you get ready to 

exchange your vows and begin the joys and challenges of being 

husband and wife.  Marriage is a wonderful journey that will some-

times lead you both where you least expected to go and you will 

find unbelievable treasures when you get there. 

 

It has been said that marriage is hard.  To a certain extent, I believe that to be true.  But, in all 

honesty, we human beings make it so much harder than it needs to be.  If you can do the fol-

lowing regularly, you will find that being married is a lot less work and bursting with joy and 

love: 

 

*Compromise - Each of you come from rich family backgrounds with your own traditions, 

ways of doing things, and values of importance upon life events.  Please donôt take these in-

grained beliefs and practices lightly, they are a part of what makes you you.  Over the next 5-10

-15-20 years, you will create your own family way of doing things and creating traditions you 

will cherish.  But, at first, make sure that you never assume that your way of thinking, acting, or 

reacting is that same as your new partner.  Finding the common ground which listens, under-

stands, and adds richness to you both will be important.  I pray you have many long discus-

sions. 

*Laugh ï Laugh often.  Laugh at each other and laugh with each other.  Laughter in a home is 

so very important for it promotes peace, goodness, and dissipates the black clouds. 

*Forgive ï Forgive often.  When Paula and I were talking about marriage, the movie ñLove 

Storyò had the memorable line:  ñLove means never having to say youôre sorry.ò  While I like 

the sentiment, it simply isnôt true.  Love means saying you are sorry for failings and striving to 

not make them a second time.  Forgive and being forgiven are the truest signs of all love. 

*Enjoy each other -  Dating/engaged people often can tell each other why they love each other 

and why they want to be husband and wife.  Unfortunately, married people sometimes struggle 

to tell each other any of these things.  Repeat often the whyôs of love.  If you do so, you will 

never take each other for granted and your love on your wedding day will be the shallowest 

your love ever gets.  Enjoy each others presence. 

*Faith ï You both are faithful people and committed to Christ and his church.  Keep your faith 

and Christ in the midst of your marriage and you will be able to find joy, peace, and love in 

every aspect of what it means to be husband and wife. 

 

Lastly, I can only hope that the two of you will have as much fun, joy, and sumptuousness in 

married life that Paula and I have had.  We will be celebrating 42 years of marriage a few days 

after you begin your lives together.  We wish you all the best and will always be there for you if 

you ever need anything. 

                                                                                        ~~Dad/Scott 

     Memorial United Methodist Church           
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Covered in the Rabbiôs Dust 
 

Heart Warming Reminders 
 

Every day is an anniversary for something....May is Stroke Awareness Month.  May 24th is Aldersgate 
Day where we are reminded that John Wesley's "heart was strangely warmed." 
 

Did he have heartburn; was he in love; what does it all mean?  
 

When I moved to Terre Haute in 2012, some of the first people I connected with were heart patients.  
I sat with them through therapy sometimes, or connected with them just after they finished therapy.  
 

Prior to 2012, I'd connected with other people dealing with heart stuff.  One in particular was a Resi-
dency in Ministry colleague.  I still remember our conversations:  "I'm stressed and need a break."  But, 
we were not "Full Ministers" yet; she was not able to get a break.  The rest of the conversations 
touched on the fears she had about her health.  Michaelene had had a stroke and was unaware of the 
damage it caused, until it was too late.  She left behind, a husband, George, who learned from his wife, 
to pay attention to his body.  
 

Wow!  The body is an amazing thing, and yet, so much can be happening.  However, if we don't take 
the time to listen (or to make our voices heard), we could suffer in painful silence.  Michaelene was 
never able to become a Full Elder in the Conference, as she passed away during our process. 
 

Another colleague fell into a coma.  He too, left behind, a spouse and children.  
 

Who is your advocate through your silent, but painful experience?  Do those around you care enough 
to listen? 
 

Heart health -- whether strangely warmed toward doing justice or strangely warmed in awakening you 
to living healthier -- is important.  
 

May is the (2-year) anniversary to when the doctors told me I had Heart Disease.  I changed my life -- 
with God in Christ as my motivator -- HE died that I might live.  I did this for me...for God...and be-
cause of those who let me journey with them in their recovery.  
 

Hebrews 13:5b - 6a reminds us: "For God has said, 'I will never leave you or forsake you.'  So we can 
say with confidence, 'The Lord is my helper; I will not be afraid.'"  
 

May you know that everything you encounter is a chance to learn, to grown, to pay attention.  It just 

so happened to be that the first people were "heart" people.  It did not 

necessarily mean that I would suffer heart problems, but, it is a reminder 

of the connectedness we live in life.  There is something to learn from the 

every-day experiences...if we open our hearts to God's presence in our 

lives.  Don't leave them because you don't understand their pain or their 

journey.  They could be imparting Christ to you in your moment of need.  

Rev. Chiyona Bourne 
(812) 917-4303 
revchiyona@gmail.com 
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VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL  
 

HERO CENTRAL  
 

Please mark your calendars and join us at ñHero Centralò  VBS.  We will 
ñgoò on some awesome adventure alongside some of the Bibleôs favorite 

Heroes and discover the qualities that make us truly heroic in God.   
VBS will be held Monday, June 19th ï Thursday, June 22nd, from 9:00 -12:15. 

Thursday we will have an extend the day till 1:00.  We will have a family event starting  at 11:30 with a guest 
ñheroò speaker and a  lunch of hot dogs and chips. 

 

I f  you would like to help with VBS, please let Christy Cresgy or Brenda Keiser know. 
Watch the bulletins for the VBS planning meeting date.  

 

*Please save your empty paper towel tubes for VBS. You can leave them in the Education office.  

M-CARDS 
 

We have approximately 65 vendors you can choose from at our Grab N Go table each week. We have over 700 
vendors that you can order cards from that can be used throughout the States.  Come 
see what we have for you. Planning on a summer vacation?  We can help, we offer a 
variety of gas cards, hotels, airlines and cruise lines. Planning on house/yard work, we 
have cards for Menards, Loweôs, Apple House and Tulip Company. How about a night of 
dinner and a movie? We can take care of that as well. We have AMC Theatre cards. We 
have a large selection of casual dinning cards, such as, Applebeeôs, Red Lobster. Olive 
Garden, Texas Roadhouse, Stables/Moggers plus many others. How about a little treat 
for yourself, try Dairy Queen, Starbucks, Panera Bread. 
The cards are in the church office  during the week (9 am -  1 pm).  
If you need cards during the week or have questions about the program, contact Kevin Sell at 812.230.8295, 
Sandy Sell at 812.230-2407 or Missy Wilcox at 812.201.8206.  

Raleigh Ringers  
 

Canôt get enough of handbells?  The Raleigh Ringers, an internationally acclaimed handbell 
choir from Raleigh, NC, will be in concert at Hatfield Hall on the Rose-Hulman Institute of 
Technology campus on Monday, July 10 at 7:00 pm.  The Raleigh Ringers give very enter-
taining concerts, performing a mix of sacred, secular, and popular music.  Memorial United 
Methodist Church is sponsoring this event.  The organizing committee, members of the 
Chapel Bells, seeks monetary donations to offset expenses associated with the concert.  
To make a donation, or for more information about the concert, contact Eric Glendening 
(glendening@indstate.edu, 812-230-6915) or Linda Lutz (cpa610@msn.com). 

Operation Peanut  Butter  
 

For this year's VBS mission project we will be collecting peanut butter for Operation Peanut Butter.   
If you would like to help support this project we will be collecting Peanut Butter through the month of June.  

You will find a barrel in the narthex.  

March of Dimes/March for Babies program  
 

When - Saturday, May 6, 2017     Where - Rose Hulman     Time - 9 am      
Distance - 2.5 Mile Walk 

 

Sign up - Create a Team     Join My Team - Rev. Chiyona Bourne     Donate 
 

Walk and show your support and awareness of Prematurity and Healthy Babies 
 

Follow this link to join the Memorial Team! http://www.marchforbabies.org/ team/MUMCwalkers 

mailto:glendening@indstate.edu
mailto:cpa610@msn.com
http://email.marchforbabies.org/wf/click?upn=OeLbzenQFKtzdzekixO4-2FrxQ0Dky9w2Y3LDQfOhaLp4axdF4XkzNSz3zW8IZ6UC7YiK42ozr8iT0RitlPVYGfg-3D-3D_ra8L1g589JchDpRgYwl2KzfEPImrSH-2Bxb-2Btddl3sUCJkWnol8ebdmWNeMDyscdVv6jlfdzdzWUr39VVhh2o8G0V-2B4AN-2FgTQofbOzPHjkZ82-2Bb
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SAVE THE DATE 
 

Sunday, May 21, 2017. 
 

Picnic at Deming Park for the Open Door Sunday School Class & Guests 
Gather at 12:00 noon at the VFW Shelter (just North of the pool).  

Eat at 12:30, bring a dish to share.  

 

It is just about that time:  Annual Conference Time.  
 

This is where Clergy go to Worship and connect with our Larger Faith Family.  We welcome in new mem-
bers; we celebrate those retiring; and we honor those who have paved the way -- the clergy and 
spouses who have passed on to the Church Eternal in the last year.  We handle business as well.  The 
Laity (non-clergy) are well-represented. 
 

Speaking of the Laity -- they have noticed a need (we all have):  Helping the Homeless 
 

Each summer we are in Indianapolis for Conference, we encounter the homeless.  We also realize that 
some persons may be taking advantage of the influx of "Holy People" in the area.  BUT, homelessness IS 
a problem. 
 

The Laity have decided to put together "Blessing Bags" for the Homeless.  These "Blessing Bags" are of 
the SIMPLE items people need in their daily lives.  Help us, help you, help the Homeless.  Listed below 
are items requested for Male and Female.  Fill a Gallon Ziplock Baggie with the Items and mark "Male" or 
"Female"  Bring to church throughout the month of May so we can take them with us in June.  THANK 
YOU FOR HELPING IN THIS SMALL, YET BIG WAY! 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Personal Testimony -- Yes, these items are essential.  I was helping at the Department of Children and 
Family Services one year in Indianapolis.  We were holding a "fair" if you will and across the street from 
the "fair" was our bathroom -- the McDonald's restroom.  One time during the day, I went in and I saw a 
family IN the bathroom "showering"... There is no shower there.  BUT, sometimes, people do what they 
can to clean up before an interview, doctors appointment, or, before finding a place to rest for the eve-
ning.  Help us in providing a means for the homeless to have some dignity as they find their way.  Pray 
as you put the bag together.  Thank you!  For more information, contact Rev. Scott or Rev. Chiyona.  

The Graves family gives lots of thanks to our Memorial family for the over-
whelming outpouring of love, hugs, cards, prayers, flowers and the  
abundant food brought to our home during Eltonôs illness and passing. Elton 
loved his church very much and I feel very lucky and grateful that I am part 
of this very caring congregation.                   Forever grateful, Rebecca Graves 
 

Thank you for all your prayer, thoughts and cards due to my car accident.  I truly appreciated them and 
am blessed to have such a caring church family.  Thank you also to the yarn ministry for my lovely prayer 
blanket.  I feel wrapped in love every time I use it                      Christy Cresgy 
 

from United Campus Ministries, for the donation of $400.00 
 

from 14th & Chestnut, for the donation of $300.00  

Hard to believe, but itôs time to say goodbye to our Kids Hope friends for 
the summer.  Three will graduate to middle school, so some of the good-
byes will be bittersweet; others are looking forward to seeing their 
friends again in the fall.  
 

Itôs been a good year.  All mentors saw progress of some sort with their 
children, whether academically or socially.  Our mentors are good at this 

ï seeing the positive and making sure to point it out to these children who need to hear it so 
much.  No wonder so many children say to their mentors, ñI wish you could come every day!ò  
They are so hungry for this type of positive reinforcement in their lives.  
 

Wonôt you consider becoming a Kids Hope mentor in the fall?  You would be blessing the life of a 
young child, and you might be surprised how good you feel when you put your love for Jesus into 
action, being a vessel for His love.  You will be blessed over and over. 
 

Thanks to all who were a part of the Kids Hope ministry this year ï the mentors, substitute men-
tors, prayer partners, leadership team, and those at Memorial Church who have supported us in 
any way.  Look at these smiles -- you help put them there!  God bless you, and weôll see you in 
the fall!  
 

When you change a life, itôs no small change! 
 

Reminder:  The Kids Hope Volunteer Appreciation Dinner will be Thursday, May 25th, 

at 6:00 pm at the church.  Please RSVP to Paula or Carmen.  Hope to see you there!  

Triple F Monthly Luncheon  
 

We will not be meeting this month because we do not want to conflict with the Jonah Fish Fry.   
We encourage our entire Triple F group to plan to attend the Jonah Fish Fry on Friday, May 19th  
from 4:00 to 7:00 p.m.  The proceeds of this yearôs Jonah Fish Fry is going to support the  

Memorial Missions Program.  So please plan to come and be generous.   
Watch this space in the June newsletter for information about Juneôs Triple F. 

Our Director of Youth Ministries, Carter Ammerman, announced that he was tending his letter 

of resignation effective June 15.  This move was created by an exciting job opportunity in 
northern Indiana for his wife.  Neither of them expected this job to open up to them at this 

point in time but it is too great an opportunity to pass up.  Their house in Terre Haute sold 
immediately and Carter has already been offered a ministry position.  We are happy for the 

Ammermanôs but this creates sadness for the Memorial youth and their families. 
 

Plans will begin to be made about seeking a new direction in our youth ministry position at 
Memorial.  Please keep the leadership and youth in your prayers as we move forward.  Please 

keep the Ammermanôs in your prayers as they begin a new chapter in their lives. 

NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH INFORMATION NIGHT  
 

Monday, May 1st   7 PM        FELLOWSHIP HALL  
Due to the number of break -ins in the area of Memorial, we have invited Public Information Officer, Ryan Adamson, of the 

THPD to come and speak about neighborhood watch.  

We are inviting our church family as well as people from the surrounding neighborhood.  
Please spread the word and invite your neighbors.   

ALL ARE WELCOME 

Male Blessing Bag  
 

Bar of Soap 
(New) Washcloth 

(New) Hand towel 

Small Toothpaste 
Tooth Brush 

Single Disposable Razor 
Small Shaving Cream 

Chapstick 
Travel Sunscreen 

Female Blessing Bag  
 

Bar of Soap 
(New) Washcloth 

(New) Hand towel 

Small Toothpaste 
Tooth Brush 

Sanitary Napkins 
Tampons 

Chapstick 
Travel Sunscreen 
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Updates from our Christian Ed Director Christy Cresgy 

Whatôs happening this month in Childrenôs Sunday School? 
 

During the month of May the unit is titled ñPeter Rocks!ò 
 

May 7th ï          Peter and John  Acts 3:1-4-22 
May 14th ï        Peter and Tabitha  Acts 9:36-43 
May 21st ï        Peter and Cornelius  Acts 10:1-28 
May 28th ï      Peter in Prison  Acts 12:1-17 

 

The Jr. High and Sr. High will be involved in an interactive group discussion. 

Mission Moments ï May 2017  

2nd  Mile Giving May is designated for Memorial UMC Middle School 
Church Camp Scholarship Fund  ï This is the third year for this fund and 
the number of youth attending is growing from ONE camper the first year to 
FOUR campers in 2017. The INDICOSO camping experience will enrich the 
religious education of our middle school youth. This camp is filled with wor-
ship, gospel message, and recreation (including zip lines and rope adventure 
courses.) For more details about the camp see http://impact2818.org/sites/indicoso/camps/middle -
school/ ATTENTION all middle school children (grades 6-8 for fall 2017): ï see Rev. Chiyona for more 
details.  

 

Jonah Fish Fry  ï will be held on Friday, May 19, 4 ï 7 pm. The proceeds will provide support for the local 
MUMC mission projects. Tickets are available in advance for $7.50 each or for $8.50 at the door. Children (12 
and under) tickets are available for $5.00. You can help make this a success full event in several different ways:  

Sell tickets to your friends, neighbors, and co-workers. 

Buy tickets for your family.  

Donate a home-made dessert. 

Volunteer to help out in the kitchen, dining room, or preparing fish.  

Tickets are available in the Narthex every Sunday or at the MUMC office during the week. Contact the MUMC 
office to volunteer.  

Special Mission offerings to date for  

January  ï Lighthouse Mission $872.85 
February  - Council on Domestic Abuse (CODA) $630.00  
Lenten (March/April) ï Ilula Orphan Program (IOP) just over $7100 to date.  

Thanks for your generosity. Memorial UMC is truly a giving church that serves those in need throughout our 
community, our state, our country, and the world.  
 
14 th  & Chestnut Summer Kitchen Volunteer  signup sheets in will be in the Narthex during May. The past 
several years MUMC volunteers have served the Monday morning breakfasts. But, if that does not fit your 
schedule, indicate other breakfasts or lunches when you can help. Volunteer for one or several different days 
that fit your schedule.  

14 th  & Chestnut Summer Milk Money  has been donated from the MUMC Missions account for the past sev-
eral summers. $200 has been allocated for this summer. 

Summer Missioners  
Summer Missioner interviews are being conducted by Emily Owens (Summer Missioner Coordinator) and mem-
bers of the MUMC Missions Committee during the last half of April. The missioners will be selected and intro-
duced to the congregation shortly afterwards. As you recall, each Summer Missioner is expected to serve 250 
hours for a local non-profit organization for which they receive a $2500 stipend. They will be reporting their ex-
periences to the congregation in early August.  

United Methodist Men  
 

The United Methodist Men breakfast will be on  
Saturday, May 13th at 8:00 a.m.  We will once again meet at 
Cackleberries (7th and Poplar).  Come out and enjoy a wonderful 

breakfast and great Christian fellowship.  See you there. 

14th & Chestnut Community Center - NEWS 
 

Benefit Concert ï Redhead Express and Graybeard  
 

Saturday, May 20thðDoors open at 5:30, Concert begins at 6:00pm.  
 

Tickets $20 for general admission or $35 for the VIP experience.  Purchase at Old 
National Bankôs main office or at the Center. The concert is at the Indiana Theatre.  
 

Biggest Needs at the center 
 

¶ Prom dresses ï gently used 

¶ Bottled water (both sizes) and snack items for summer field trip lunches  

¶ Swim Suits ï New suits for both boys and girls ï all sizes 

¶ Bike Locks and Chains 

¶ Meatðhamburger, chicken, smoky links, precooked bacon 

¶ Toys ï New or gently used for Merit StoreðBatteriesðall sizes 

Fellowship Coffee Hour:  Will be hosted by the following.  
 

January - Worship Committee     July - Open Door Class 
February - Education Committee    August - UMM and UMW  
March - Green Team & Spiritual Formation Committee  September - Childrenôs and Youth Sunday Schools  
April - Trustees       October - Finder Seekers Class 
May - Koinonia Class and the Thoughtful Studies Class  November - Mission Committee 
June - Kids Hope       December - Member Care and Faithbuilders 

Easter Egg Hunt  
 

A huge thank you to everyone that helped make this yearôs Easter Egg Hunt a success.  Thank you to everyone 

that worked the event and everyone that donated candy. Everyone that attended seem to have a great time.  

NAMI (National Alliance on Mental Illness)  
 

This is a support group for persons (and/or family or friends) living with a mental illness. This includes  
depression, panic attacks, anxiety as well as bipolar disease and schizophrenia.  

This meeting is open to anyone, but conversations there remain there.  
 

Leader: Betty Porter - 812-877-9950 
 

NAMI meets in the Library, Every third Thursday of the Month, Time: 6:30 to 8 pm  

Third Grade Bibles  
The education committee is in the process of selecting and purchasing Bibles for the children who will be in 
the third grade next year.   It is a tradition at Memorial to present all third graders with a Bible.  This will be 

done on Sunday, August 27th.  If you know of a child that will be in the third grade for the 2017 -2018 school 

year, please contact Christy Cresgy with their name. 

http://impact2818.org/sites/indicoso/camps/middle-school/
http://impact2818.org/sites/indicoso/camps/middle-school/
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MEMORIAL PRESCHOOL NEWS - May 2017  
   

The end of school is fast approaching.   The Two Year Old Classes will have a family event on 

Tuesday, May 2 at 9:00 am.   All classes will be going to Deming Park on May 4.   An all school 

picnic will take place on May 11 (all classes dismiss at 11:00 am and no afternoon class on this 

day).   On May 18, we will have our Spring Program and Graduation at 10:00 AM in the sanctu-

ary with a reception following.   Everyone is invited.  
 

Registrations are being accepted for the 2017/2018 school year.   Please pick up a registra-

tion form in the church office or call the preschool office (812 -232 -9046).  
 

The preschool will be selling spring/summer flowers/plants on May 7.   The plants will be available under the canopy be-

tween services and after the Prayz service.   The plants are from Andersonõs Plants and Produce.  Flowers make a nice 

gift for Motherõs Day. 
 

The Garden Table can be found in the Narthex.   If you have flowers/plants, fruits or vegetables to share with our 

church family, please bring to the table.   If you want to take these garden items home, please help yourself and place a 

donation in the box.    All money goes to the preschool to help with expenses and scholarships.  
 

Happy Motherõs Day! 
 

In Ministry Together,  
Paula Johnson 
 

To keep up with what is happening at Memorial Preschool, ñlikeò us on Facebook at www.facebook.com/pages/
Memorial-Preschool/147793765362416. 
 

**Memorial Preschool is looking at getting a web site.   If you or someone you know would be able to help with 
this project at a reasonable rate, please contact Paula Johnson (812 - 232 - 9046).  

Member Care Committee  
 

 

Ben & Melanie 
Hinze 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lisa & John 
Shields 

Greetings, from Ruth Waite  
 

Many of you are aware that I have big plans for the summer and some are not.  I am planning to ride my 
bike across the United States, working to raise awareness and funds for the Fuller Center for Housing.   We 
also get to do some house construction and repair along the way.  The Fuller Center for Housing was 
founded in 2005 by Millard and Linda Fuller to solve the problem of poverty housing, one house at a 
time.  Right now I am trying to put together a good e -mail list of people who would be interested in receiving 
news and updates along the way. 
 

I am going on the entire Cross Country ride and part of the East Coast ride.  I will be leaving from San Fran-
cisco, CA on June 3, ride to Savannah, GA by August 6, and then continue to Key West, FL on August 
20.  You can read about the ride or donate to Fuller Center for Housing at  http://
www.fullercenterbikeadventure.org/ . Some of you, of course, have already donated to support my ride and 
others have expressed interest in donating.  If you do wish to donate to support my fund -raising goal of 
$5000, you can do that on our riders page http://www.fullercenterbikeadventure.org/summer/theriders/cross
-country/#RuthWaite .  
 

My main purpose today is to get started on a way to keep you up to date and to ask for your prayers for the 
journey.  
 

Thank you so much!  The ride is only a few weeks away.  I am starting to get excited and nervous 
both!  I've been training since last May, so I hope that I am ready for the physical challenge, and glad that I 
am not going alone!  
 

Everyone please support Ruth in this undertaking. Let Ruth know that Memorial is behind her.  

Margaret Circle  
 

Will meet on Thursday, May 11th, in the Chapel at 10:00 am. We will discuss All The Way Home  
by: Ann Tatlock  *New members are always welcome.*  

The group will go out to eat at Bandanaôs BBQ, after the discussion. 
 

Any questions call either Sally Sudbrink (812-235-2517) or Lynn Douglas (812-877-3035). 

The spiritual life is often compared to a race. Pastor Rob Fuquay 

sees a parallel between the flags used in auto racing and the signals 

God sends us in our fast-paced lives.  The purpose of ñTake the 

Flagò is not to turn readers into race fans but to help them become 

stronger disciples of Jesus Christ by paying attention to the signals 

God gives us each day. 
 

Rev. Johnson and Rev. Bourne will be preaching a sermon series based on Rob Fuquayôs book ñTake the Flagò.  Below is the 

schedule for this series: 
 

May 7 Red flag (delay/stop): Finishing well involves pit stops. How does God help us get the most out of these 

breaks? 

May 14 Black flag (disqualification): What happens when our own violations take us out of the race, and how does 

God help us get back in? 

May 21 Blue flag (yield): Each of us may run our own race, but we also need to respect others. How does God help 

us focus on others' needs? 

May 28 White flag (final lap): As we head toward the finish line, how do we steer according to God's will? 

Checkered flag (victory): If we persevere-navigating the hazards, managing the pit stops-then victory is 

ours. But how does God want us to experience victory? 
 

Plan to attend this post Easter series and get your faith ñrevvedò up. 

Once you replace negative thoughts with positive ones, you'll start having positive results.  
Willie Nelson 

2017 Confirmation Class 
 

front row (L -R):  Katelyn Plock-Johnson, Grace Palmer, Grace 
Krawiec, Annie Demchak, Payton Ferency 
 

back row (L-R): Rev. Chiyona, Graham Palmer, Nathan Hinze, 

Zach Reeson, Henry Bilsland, Nicholas Ferency, Rev. Scott 

http://www.facebook.com/pages/Memorial-Preschool/147793765362416
http://www.facebook.com/pages/Memorial-Preschool/147793765362416

